

COGNITIO COLLEGE (KOWLOON) 文理書院(九龍)

6 MUK HUNG STREET, KOWLOON CITY, KOWLOON.

TELS: 23231741, 23231742 FAX: 23255465 WEBSITE: http://www.cckln.edu.hk

通告編號:2021/22-076

暫停中六面授課堂特別安排

各位家長:

近日2019 冠狀病毒病疫情漸趨嚴重。就此,由2022年1月25日起,本校將暫停中六面授課堂。請注意以下事項:

- 由2022年1月25日起,學校將根據2021-2022校曆表(2021-2022學生手冊及日誌第16-17頁)及半日上課時間表(學生手冊第20-21頁)內的循環日安排網上課堂。課堂時間由上午八時至下午一時零五分或四十分。所有學生必須在上午八時至八時十五分進行點名。此外,學生需於每節課堂的首五分鐘向老師報到。所有其他學習經歷課(OLE)將暫停。
- 為加強社交距離,學校不鼓勵學生在停課期間返校。個別有需要的同學可經班主任申請在學校進行網上課堂。

請家長採取防疫措施並留意子女的健康情況及情緒需要。學生應避免前往人多擠迫、空 氣流通欠佳的地方,並須保持均衡飲食、恆常運動及充足休息以增強免疫力。如需協助,請 致電2323 1741與學校聯絡。

有關由 2022年2月10日起的最新上課安排將另發家長信通知。

敬祝

安康!

校長 談國軒

二零二二年一月廿四日



COGNITIO COLLEGE (KOWLOON) 文理書院(九龍)

6 MUK HUNG STREET, KOWLOON CITY, KOWLOON.
TELS: 23231741, 23231742 FAX: 23255465 WEBSITE: http://www.cckln.edu.hk

Circular No.: 2021/22-076 24 January 2022

Dear Parents,

Special arrangements for S6 face-to-face class suspension

The epidemic situation about COVID-19 is getting severe recently. In this regard, the school will suspend S6 face-to-face classes starting from 25 January 2022 to 9 February 2022. In this connection, your attention is drawn to the following:

- From 25 January 2022 onwards, we will arrange online lessons according to the "Days" as depicted in the School Calendar (2021-2022) (p. 16-17 of the Students' Handbook and Diary 2021-2022) and the Time Table 2021-2022 (Half Day) (p. 20-21). Lessons will start at 8:00 a.m. and end at 1:05 p.m. / 1:40 p.m. All students must take their roll call during the period of 8:00 a.m. 8:15 a.m. in the morning. Attendance will also be taken during the first 5 minutes of each lesson. All OLE lessons will be suspended.
- For tightened social distancing, students are discouraged from coming back to the school during the suspension. However, students in need may apply for attending online classes at the school through their class teachers.

Parents are reminded to take epidemic preventive measures and pay close attention to the health conditions and emotional needs of your children. Students should avoid going to crowded places with poor ventilation. They should maintain a balanced diet, exercise regularly, and take adequate rest in order to strengthen their immunity. For assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us at 2323 1741.

Details about the latest arrangements starting from 10 February 2022 will be announced in a separate Parent Circular.

Thank you for your attention!

Yours sincerely,

Tam Kwok Hin Principal